St ANDREW’S CHURCH, STAPLEFORD

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL

Charity registration number 1158492

MINUTES OF THE PCC MEETING – Thursday 22 November 2018
Please note that financial statements, notes, diary, sub-committee reports etc, are pre-circulated and filed with the minutes in the official PCC file, with key points recorded. Any discussions or decisions arising from such documents are recorded in the following text. 
Present: Simon Taylor, Felicity Cook, Stuart Watt, Christopher Bow, Clare Kerr, Alastair MacGregor, Lisa MacGregor, Chris Cooper, Rob Needle, Jacqui Watkins, Wendy Redgewell, Oliver Challis, Romie Ridley, Suzanne Watt and Alice Barlow
The meeting opened with a reading from Psalm 149 verses 1-5 and a prayer

Apologies for absence Lizzie Taylor, Eleanor Norman and Alice Rouse
71/18
PCC Resignation


Simon Taylor has received an e-mail from Lesley Ford resigning her position on the PCC but she will be continuing with her role on the Events Committee. The PCC send their thanks to Lesley for all the work and input she has given during her tenure on the PCC.
72/18  Minutes of meeting held 27.9.18 (attached) 
· Minute numbered 61.18 should read Sunday plus 3 days not half-time
73.18  Finance 

Chris Bow gave an overview of the accounts. A bit more has happened over the last two months. The deficit is largely the result of expenditure on the Johnson Hall. We have also received inflow for the Estate Fund from Feoffees and Friends of St Andrew’s in respect of work completed for the Quinquennial Report. The work was done in 2017 and because we hadn’t received the money at end of December 2017 a transfer was made from the General Fund to prevent the Estates Fund going into deficit. Due to the nature of the donations to the Estate Fund this money cannot be transferred back to the General Fund.  


A question was raised about whether it would be possible to lend from one fund to another? Chris Bow will consult with the Independent Examiner.


Chris Bow explained that we were obliged to clear the debt at end of December. 


General Fund: Collection and Donations are significantly down. Regular giving is holding up. Fee income has been significantly down with fewer weddings and funerals taking place. Expenditure is below budget and is likely to remain so. The quota payable to the diocese is over budget at present, but that is simply a timing issue. 

A question was raised about continued expenditure exceeding income and is there a plan in place as to how long we will carry on? Is there a recognition as to where money comes from?

The Parish Quota to the Diocese has already been set and will reduce next year.

74.18  Parish Administrator

Felicity Cooke outlined the need for a paid Church Administrator and submitted a job description for discussion and monetary evaluation of the post. It was generally agreed that this was a post which would free up the time of the parish priest to cover other aspects of ministry given the part time basis they are employed. There were voices of caution and worries that church members would stop volunteering but it was pointed out that this position will not take away the need for voluntary roles.  


The proposal that the PCC approves the appointment of a parish administrator for a period of three year was voted on as follows: In favour: 11, Abstentions: 2, Against 1.


The PCC agreed that a sub-Committee would be formed to discuss the finer details of the role. Felicity Cooke, Rob Needle, Chris Bow, Wendy Redgewell, Jacqui Watkins and Stuart Watt volunteered.
76.18  Church Website & Database

Simon Taylor up-dated the PCC on the findings of the website and database trials.  After a short discussion a vote to proceed with the Churchinsight package at a cost of £495 plus £39 per month was taken. Vote: All in favour.

77.18  Church Sound System
Simon Taylor introduced this item and after discussion a vote took place as follows

Proposed by Simon Taylor, Seconded by Romie Ridley.

In favour: 12, Abstentions: 2

78.18  Collection at Connect Services

Simon introduced this item. Before September a collection plate had never been present during this service. However, a plate was put out in September when a few donations were put in it. After discussion with YouthInc it was agreed that St Andrew’s could keep this collection. Would the PCC want to keep any future collections or donate them to YouthInc? After discussion it was proposed that St Andrew’s will keep any collection. Proposed by Stuart Watt, seconded by Wendy Redgewell, Vote: All in favour

79.18  Occasional Preachers

Alistair MacGregor left the meeting for this item.  


It is proposed that Alastair MacGregor be approved as an occasional preacher within the Diocese of Ely scheme.  Vote: All in favour.

80.18  Church Charities Notice Board


Simon Taylor introduced this item. Liz Megson has agreed to take on the role of up-dating the notice board  but would like a policy/guidance to proceed with. The proposed policy was approved in principle subject to further tweaking.
81.18  Governance and Succession Planning

· Deputy Sacristan – Anand Pillai has volunteered. Peter Green will show him the ropes and a decision will then be taken as to the appointment. 
· Deputy Verger – No volunteers so far. If anyone has anyone in mind for this role please tell Simon Taylor and he will approach them.

· Add Parish Safeguarding Officer to the succession planning list

82.18 Reaching out to Stapleford: next steps


A short discussion took place and it was agreed that we would go ahead with the focus group meetings and questionnaire.  Thanks were given to those hosting the meetings and those devising the questions.
83.18  Safeguarding 


The report is attached. 29 out of 67 applications have been completed.

84.18  Diary Review

· Debbie Hill, Diocesan Children’s Advisor has asked to come and visit Messy Church
· During 2019 there will be two anniversaries, 500 years since the death of Leonardo da Vinci and 50 years since the first moon landing. We will commemorate the first with a number of sermons and the latter with a series with the theme Science and Faith

· Thanks were expressed for the recent sermons on Hidden Voices of Women

85.18  Sub-committee and group reports: 

a. Youth & children – report on file on Junior Church and Messy Church; thanks to Sue Brown
b. Events – no report
c. Prayer/House groups – report on file; thanks to Suzanne Watt
d. MU – no report
e. Stapleford-Nachingwea Link – no report
f. St Andrew’s Children’s Society Partnership – report on file
g. Fabric – no report
h. Johnson Hall – report on file; thanks to Stuart Watt for pushing the refurbishment to completion
i. Friends of St Andrew’s – report on file
£7,000 donation sent to the PCC in respect of Quinquennial works. The recent quiz night attendance was very good.  Thanks were given to the Committee.
j. Deanery Synod – report on file
k. Great Shelford & Stapleford joint committee – no report
86.18  Matters arising from minutes of last meeting not dealt with elsewhere
None 

87.18  Correspondence


A newsletter from Winter Comfort has been received and will be put in the Porch

88.18  Any other business 
· Volunteers were asked to provide a small tea for the joint choirs on Advent Sunday between the practice and the Advent Carol Service.
· The Standing Committee have approved the following since the last meeting:

1) £200 donation to the Lewy Body Society in memory of Ann Taylor

2) A payrise of 3.3% for Zac Britton was commenced in September after discussions with SSYI. The PCC gave its approval.

· A request has been received from the Nachingwea Committee for each PCC member to donate 2 bottles for a stall at the Christmas Fair.

89.18  Date of next meeting

· 24 January 2019
Closing prayer 
